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ADDENDUM NUMBER 3 
TO FOR AERIALLY DEPOSITED LEAD ASSESSMENT 

AND LEAD COMPLIANCE PLAN 
FOR THE AZUSA RIVER WILDERNESS PARK ENTRY DEVELOPMENTS PROJECT 

 
 
On March 1, 2023, the Watershed Conservation Authority (WCA) released a 
Request for Proposals (RFP) for aerially deposited lead assessment and lead 
compliance plan for the Azusa River Wilderness Park Entry Developments Project. 
 
Answers to questions received by March 21, 2023 are being issued as part of this 
Addendum.  
 
Q5 Please advise if any of the scope of services requested will be to subject 

to prevailing wage requirements. 
 
A5 The requested services qualify as public works and are subject to 

prevailing wage requirements. 
 
Q6 Will all excavation along the road be to 10 feet below ground surface, 

allowing characterization of all soil from 0-10 ft as one waste stream? 
 
A6 Yes. 
 
Q7 Will the work require an encroachment permit? 
 
A7 Yes. 
 
Q8 Will the work require a traffic controller? 
 
A8 Yes. 
 
Q9 Will the work require a private utility locator? 
 
A9 Yes. 
 
Q10 Can the work be completed during normal working hours (M-F, 8:00 AM to 

5:00 PM)? 
 
A10 Yes, dependent on terms of encroachment permit with Caltrans. However, 

including a range or higher limit for labor outside normal working hours 
may be advisable in the event Caltrans imposes such a requirement. 
Please note if a range or higher limit are included to address potentially 
higher rates for labor after hours. 
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Q11 Are there any access limitations for a direct-push drill rig? 
 

A11 There are no special access limitations in the work area beyond standard limitations that may be 
imposed by right of access through Caltrans. 
 

Q12 Will groundwater be encountered within the maximum depth of the borings (10 feet below ground 
surface)? 
 

A12 No groundwater has been observed or would be expected at 10’ below ground surface in the 
vicinity of work area. 

 


